Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: unauthorised absences
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

· The number of penalties issued to parents in relation to unauthorised absences 
Answer:
This information is exempt from release as it is accessible elsewhere under section 21 of the FOI Act and can be viewed publicly at:

Parental responsibility measures, Academic year 2022/23 – Explore education statistics – GOV.UK (explore-education-statistics.service.gov.uk) 
– the data is available by LA for the previous years.

· The number of penalties issued to parents in relation to unauthorised holidays 

As above
· The number of staff whose role involves issuing penalties for unauthorised absences 

You clarified:  I mean officers who have a role in determining if a notice should be issued

The officers who have a role in determining if a notice should be issued, who follow up on unpaid notices, liaise with schools and parents, produce court documents, undertake work on the process itself including making changes when these are necessary etc, they all have penalty notices as one of their areas of responsibility; their responsibilities also involve several other areas of work.  No record is kept of time spent on each task and therefore, we are able to provide an estimation only as follows - if we were to restrict officers’ roles to these penalty notice related areas of work only, we would expect that this would involve approximately 5 officers. 
I would like the data broken down for the last five years, with a year-end date of 5 April or whichever year-end is most convenient. 
If this cannot be provided I would like the annual data for the last three years or, failing that, the last two.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

